
 

 

  

 

 
Prayer and Praise – June 05, 2024  

“Those who trust in the LORD are like Mount Zion, 
which cannot be moved, but abides forever.”  Psalms 125:1 (NKJV) 

 

India: Missionary Linda Wilson shares, “The heat in India has become almost unbearable. 

Temperatures have surpassed 100 and most days reach 114. The families we work with live on 

the streets, water is often not easy to get, and they do not have air conditioning. In Coimbatore 

it is 95-100 and now rains have started. June and July are very difficult for the poor in India. 

Pray for India so that people will survive this heat and the rain seasons.” 

 

Trinidad: Missionaries Mike and Pam 

Lumbard praise God for the ministry 

there in Trinidad. The team from Harvest 

Christian Fellowship in Cambridge, Ohio 

led by pastor Barry Ross. Pastor Barry 

was in Tijuana, Mexico with the 

Lumbards a year ago and is now with 

them in Trinidad ministering this entire 

week. The team has spent two days at a 

Spanish school with primarily Venezuelan 

children who are unable to attend the 

public schools. During the week they will 

have two open air services and a high school chapel with over 500 students. Please keep the 

team and missionaries in your prayer that God will use them mightily to reach more lives for His 

glory. 

 

Uganda: Field Director Obbo John Bosco shared that the newly 

planted church in NAMAJJI in Namayingo District and was dedicated 

last Friday. “We thank God for the land which was acquired after 

mobilizing funds by fundraising and did the same to buy the materials 

such as the poles, nails, metal sheets and pay labour. The church had 

been renting for three years. We believe in God for a permanent 

church building in the future.” 
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West Africa: Missionary Andy* shared: “Praise God for a good INSTE training last week in Kenya 

with fifteen leaders/pastors. They are very motivated to make disciples in their local churches. 

Two Kenyan pastors were Open Bible, and two others were leaders from Tanzania. Pray for the 

ministry time in Ghana next week in several Open Bible churches and an INSTE graduation. 

Thank you for your continuous prayers.”  

 

* (last name excluded for safety reasons) 

  

 

 

NOTE: For the next two weeks there will be no Prayer and Praise sent out and 

the Global Impact flyers will be mailed out late this July. Please keep all our 

missionaries and field directors in your prayers and all the people sharing the 

Gospel, for God’s guidance and safety in their lives.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Global Harvest offering for 2024, is to help Acropolis Medical Centre in 

Trinidad. Please partner with us to help purchase special medical equipment. 

This will help save lives physically and spiritually. To find out more and learn 

how you can participate in this special offering, go to: 

www.openbible.org/LetYourLightShine.       

http://www.globalmissionsobc.org/default.aspx
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